
 

Public Notice 
 

 

TOWN PLANNING SCHEME NO.24 – AMENDMENT NO.99 – 

SHERWOOD STREET PARK  

 
The City of Bayswater hereby gives notice that Council at its Ordinary Council Meeting held 27 June 2023, 
resolved to initiate Scheme Amendment No. 99 to rezone No. 1 Kelvin Street, Maylands (known as 
Sherwood Street Park) from ‘Medium and High Density Residential R50’ to ‘Local Public Open Space.’ 
 

This parcel of land currently contains an existing local park with mature trees and park amenities, which 
is used by the local community. The intent of the amendment is to rezone this land to ‘Local Public Open 
Space’ to ensure it remains being used as a local park for the local community.  
 
Documents setting out and explaining the scheme amendment are available between 8:30am and 

4:30pm, Monday to Friday up to and including Monday, 11 January 2024 at City of Bayswater Civic Centre 

and Libraries and on the City's engagement website: engage.bayswater.wa.gov.au. 

 

Written submissions can be made to the Chief Executive Officer, City of Bayswater, PO Box 467, Morley, 

WA 6943, via email at mail@bayswater.wa.gov.au, or by filling out the electronic submission form on the 

City's engagement website on or before 4:30pm, 11 January 2024. 

 

 
JEREMY EDWARDS 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 


